



Adjunct Faculty Ad Hoc Committee

Meeting Minutes
March 18, 2005
Present – Susie Sanders, Cheryl Pyatt, Kathy Schwandt, Erik Seastedt, Cindy Hyslop, Trudy Burt, Dorinda Friez, Heather Estes, Kris Williams, and Sean Thompson.

Guest speakers: Carl Diekhans, Julie Byrnes, and Suzanne Bentley.
1. Approval of Minutes – 

The minutes from the previous meeting held on November 5, 2004 were

discussed and approved.
2. Improving Communication -    

Susie recently sent an email with a survey attached to 218 adjunct faculty using the new GBC email system to address improved communication methods. Copies of the survey were also placed in the mailboxes and sent to the off-campus directors for Winnemucca, Ely, and Battle Mountain. Out of the 218 distributed, 26 responses were received. Half were through email and the other half were retrieved from mailboxes.
Susie discussed the results of the survey and gave suggestions for encouraging better communication with adjuncts.
3. Adjunct Faculty Salary Steps – 
Carl Diekhans, VP for Administrative Services, presented an adjunct faculty salary schedule to the committee and discussed the current salary schedule along with future amount increases.

Carl stated that there has been an initiative at the Board of Regents for the last few years to go to a common value of per credit teaching for adjunct faculty throughout the system. They’ve set a goal at the universities for a little over $800/credit and for the community colleges at $776/credit. For GBC to reach that goal, an estimated $500,000 needs to be added to the budget.
GBC’s current attempt to reach this goal was to decrease the number of steps from 10 down to a smaller number of 2. During the fall 2004 semester, the number of steps remaining was three. At that time, there was some confusion with adjuncts who felt they were losing steps or not advancing in their steps correctly but this problem has been resolved.
Because of the declining enrollment figures this year, the budget for the next fiscal year has not yet been determined. The three-step schedule may remain for the upcoming year. It is uncertain at this time what the pay increase will be.
4. ADA Statement in Syllabus – 
Julie Byrnes distributed an ADA flyer to AF members which addresses procedures for accommodating a student with disabilities in the classroom. Students will be required to provide documentation on their disability before accommodations are provided. Once the accommodation is approved, expect a letter listing the accommodation to be administered for the student. The letter will be given directly to the student from Julie and it will be the responsibility of the student to make sure the letter is given to the instructor. If an accommodation requires additional help for the instructor or changes the learning in the classroom, Julie must be notified immediately.
Syllabi should be checked for a current ADA statement which lists the correct contact information and phrasing. The statement is not a requirement on syllabus, but would be helpful information to both an instructor and students if a problem exists.
5. Nominations for AF Representatives – 
Susie Sanders led the discussion on AF nominations. Normally representatives are nominated in Faculty Senate when it resumes in August for the fall semester. Susie urged everyone to spread the word around so there are nominations available in the fall.

6. Mentoring of Adjunct Faculty – 

Susanne Bentley was available to discuss possible mentoring options. A handout was distributed which listed possible ideas for instructional skills and advanced teaching skills workshops, direct mentoring, and resource teacher options.

The next meeting which was planned in April has been canceled. Fall 2005 meeting dates will be determined later in the summer and announced at that time.
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